
             Mount Pleasant Primary School 

   NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 10                                                                                                                 18th April 2024 

Dear Families and Friends,  

We are excited to welcome everyone back to Term 2! We trust you have had a break enjoyed time with family 

and friends. I would like to give a very special thank you to Anna Johnson for partnering with me in the 

Principal role on Fridays during Term 1. You displayed great leadership, always leading with empathy. I’m 

grateful to have had this opportunity to partner with you to lead MPPS! 

Our students have transitioned well into classrooms this week. In particular the teachers have been focussing 

on continuing to embed our “Daily Routines” each day. Daily Routines are an important part of school life. 

Routines help us to belong and feel safe. When we know what is coming next, we are prepared, when we 

know how to move around our school safely it helps us all to feel safe.  

Attached is an overview of our embedded Daily Routines that staff and students follow each day. Daily 

Routines includes beginning each day with an Acknowledgement of Country, every morning in every 

classroom. Being present for this signals that we are ready for a day of learning. We encourage you to think 

about routines you have at home that helps your family get ready for school each day. Pick up a copy from the 

Admin Office for your fridge at home. 

Behaviour Curriculum: 

This term has started with a strong focus on the Behaviour Curriculum we shared with families last term. 

School is a place for learning and routines help us to feel safe and belong. This is a refined approach to 

behaviour management that includes a student friendly process. We will continue to support and teach our 

learners these routines for learning and our logical consequences to our choices. 

We believe clarity is important in defining the steps of behaviour for all students and the wider community. 

Thank you for working with us to keep our school a safe place for everyone to learn.  

Term 2: 

There are lots of exciting things happening in Term 2. Some of these things include; Year 4-6 Camp, school 

photos, excursions as well as the all-important assessment and reporting term. Please stay up to date with the 

Newsletter, SeeSaw and emails from classroom teachers.  

ANZAC Day: 

Thursday 25th of April is ANZAC Day. On ANZAC Day we pay tribute to and remember those who have 

served. There are ANZAC Day services across Ballarat on Thursday 25 April 2024, more details are available 

here: 

https://www.ballarat.vic.gov.au/anzac-day  

 

Upcoming Dates 
  
Anzac Day – Public holiday       Thursday 25th April 
Make A Wish Book Fair        Tuesday 30th April 
Book Fair (Parents welcome 3.15pm-3.30pm)     Wednesday 1st May 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ballarat.vic.gov.au%2Fanzac-day&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf473c10c1ff84849855b08dc5f31c7a5%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638489914889247549%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bVw58fbl%2Bujpr8atpXMtoaluNtCRx2tP1Aix0%2BI6xjw%3D&reserved=0


I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

 

After School Question Prompts – a reminder for families: 

Sometimes it can be hard to elicit a response from our children after school. The old classic “what did you do 

today?” doesn’t quite cut it when children are tired. Some other ideas are: 

- What happened today that excited you? 
- What happened today that surprised you? 
- What made you laugh? 

 
Focussing on the positives is very important when asking children about their day. Our children are very in 

tune with adult questions and will often seek to give the response they feel is wanted from the adult.  

We wish to emphasise the importance of considering the information your child shares about their school 

experience while recognising that children's messages may not always provide the complete version or be 

entirely accurate. Trusted communication between children and parents/families about school is crucial for 

shared understanding, and support. However, it's essential to acknowledge that children may sometimes 

present a partial or subjective view of their school experiences, influenced by their perspective, emotions, or 

limited understanding of complex situations.  

Just as we can’t believe everything children talk about from home, it’s important as parents/families we are 

open minded in our responses about children’s version of events of things that happen at school. We welcome 

open communication, validating your child's emotions, promoting critical thinking, and fostering trust, we can 

create a supportive environment where children feel empowered to share their school experiences openly 

while understanding the importance of seeking a complete and accurate understanding of the situation. 

Contacting Teachers: 

From time to time, you may need to contact your child/ren’s teacher. The classroom teacher is the first point of 

contact (before the Principal and Admin Office). We warmly welcome you to make contact with your child’s 

teacher via email or calling to leave a message. You are also welcome to book in a parent teacher interview 

(in person or over the phone) to discuss any concerns you may have. It is challenging for teachers to have 

meetings in the morning without notice, please ensure you make an appointment if you have something 

specific you would like to discuss. This ensures teachers are able to give dedicated time to working together. 

Policies Update: 

The following policy has been updated this week as a draft (available on our website); Curriculum Framework 

Policy 2024 - draft 

https://mtpleasps.vic.edu.au/policies-documents/  

Kind regards, 

Kate Robinson                                                             
Principal                                                                 

 

 

 

  

PLEASE NOTE: NEW PRICE LIST FOR OUR LUNCH 

ORDERS. SEE ATTACHED 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmtpleasps.vic.edu.au%2Fpolicies-documents%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKylie.Lampard%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf473c10c1ff84849855b08dc5f31c7a5%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638489914889258247%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mTlTPTi9wYx91h3LZpyaSoGZjKBQx5eXLd4uljPatmE%3D&reserved=0


  



  



 

 

 

Green / Recycling News: New ‘Lids 4 Kids’ drop off point at the School Office 
Thank you to the families that have been dropping off lids from plastic 

bottles and bread tags, unfortunately we no longer will be accepting 

these as the official collection point in Ballarat has closed. What has been 

collected has been passed onto the collection point. 

       

 

  

 

Issue 3 of Book Club order forms went home today and are due back 
on Wednesday 1st May. Orders can be placed and paid for online via 
the LOOP or by completing the form on the catalogue and return to 

the school with cash. 
 



STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

If you child has come home in clothing 

from the school due to an accident or 

wet weather, could you kindly return this 

washed so that we can reuse them. 

Currently our cupboard is bare, so if 

your child requires clothing, you may be 

called to drop some off. 

If by chance you have any navy 

tracksuit pants, in excellent condition, 

that you no longer require and would 

like to donate to the wet weather 

cupboard it would be very much 

appreciated. 
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 Please help our school win the war against 
head lice by checking your child’s hair 
over the holidays. Checking hair on a 
regularly basis helps us keep this issue 
under control. Thank you for your support. 
 

Parent Portal – Sentral 

We are currently trying to get all 

families registered to be on the 

Sentral Parent Portal, as we will be 

utilizing this app this year for many 

things. For those of you who are 

already registered, we thank you. If 

you need to register, you can find the 

instructions in the newsletter. This 

can be used for sending through 

student absences, etc. 



Supporting Our Community 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  



  



 
  



 

Lunch Orders – Thursdays only 

New Price List 2024 

 

Off the Grill  Cold Food  

Chicken Parma Roll $6.00 BLT Roll $6.00 

Chicken Schnitzel Burger $6.00 Cheese Roll $6.00 

Vegetarian Burger $6.00 Chicken & Salad Roll $6.00 

  Ham & Salad Roll $6.00 

Hot Food  Salad Roll $6.00 

Chicken Nuggets(3) $2.50 BLT Sandwich $6.00 

Chicken Nuggets(6) $4.50 Cheese Sandwich $6.00 

Dim Sim $1.50 Chicken & Salad Sandwich $6.00 

Pie $4.50 Ham & Salad Sandwich $6.00 

Party Pie $1.50 Salad Sandwich $6.00 

Party Sausage Roll $1.50 BLT Wrap $6.00 

Veggie Pastie $4.50 Cheese Wrap $6.00 

  Chicken & Salad Wrap $6.00 

Drinks  Ham & Salad Wrap $6.00 

Orange Juice $2.50 Salad Wrap $6.00 

Apple & Blackcurrant Juice $2.50   

Strawberry Milk $3.00 Snacks  

Chocolate Milk $3.00 Fruit Salad $3.50 

  Yoghurt & Muesli $3.50 

 



 

Mt Pleasant Primary School Song 

Five days a week, 40 weeks a year 

My friends and I we all hang out here 

This is our school, where we’re learning how 

To respect each other and ourselves as well, now 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

When we walk up the hill, sometimes we get tired 

But we bounce right back, because we’re inspired 

By our school values, we’re building resilience 

And skills we can use to share all our brilliance, yes 

 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

We’re part of a community 

So we show responsibility 

Being kind and helping out 

Taking care of each other is what it’s all about, yes 

We break for fruit snack 

We’re on the right track 

It’s a long way to the top 

But we’re half way there 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

We’re half way there at Mt Pleasant Primary School 

 

 

 

 


